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South T-Bar Ranch  
Property Owners Association, Inc.  

 
Meeting Minutes for the 

June 27, 2020 Annual Meeting of the Members 
 
 
For brevity, South T-Bar Ranch is denoted by “STB” and Property Owners Association is denoted by “POA” 
throughout the minutes.  

The 2020 Annual Meeting for the South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners Association was held on Saturday, 
June 27, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. MDT. Due to the COVID-19 precautions and restrictions the meeting was held 
by conference call rather than in person.  

Call in information- POA Member call in number (605) 468-8015, Access Code: 672521# 

• The conference call number is (605) 468-8015 

• When you hear the prompt, enter 672521# 

• Once you join the call, please announce yourself so we can record your participation 

 

I. REGISTRATION –  8:45 – 8:58 am Call into meeting   

• Announce yourself by saying your name and lot number.  
 
 
II. CALL TO ORDER – 9:05 AM 
 

The June 27, 2020, Annual Meeting of the Members of the South T-Bar Ranch POA was called to 
order by President, Margaret Scott,  The meeting was opened by all attendees reciting the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  Margaret Scott recognized the members of the Board. Those Board Members present 

included:, Vice President – Martha Parkey, Treasurer – Betty Sue Cornella, Secretary – Becky Renck, 
Brian Miller, Lynette Mote, Ralph Spencer, Rob Scott. 

 
29 parcels were represented for voting in person (on the call) and 11 parcels were represented via 
proxy. A total of 46 people were in attendance on the conference call.  A quorum was declared 
present.  

 
II. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS  
 

Comments were requested regarding the 2019 POA Annual Meeting minutes.  A Eulert noted a 
change needed in the wording re: the cistern was acquired by the POA. Martha Parkey  motioned to 
approve the minutes from the June 29, 2019 Annual Meeting as amended.  2nd by Ralph Spencer.  
The motion passed. 

 
III. TREASURER’S REPORT  
 

Treasurer Betty Sue Cornella reviewed the Final 2019 and 2020 year-to-date financial statements. 
(attached) There were no questions.  
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Comments included that there was a total of 14 parcel transfers and 1 currently pending since June of 
2019.   
 

 
  
IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS  
 
Infrastructure Committee:   
 

 Brian Miller gave a report for the infrastructure committee: 

 

Roads 

• The Road Contractors (Triple B) have completed around 25% of the re-graveling to be done in 2020. 

Road quality is good right now. The committee did a drive around on the ranch roads with the 

contractor in the Fall of 2019 and put together a punch list that will be looked at per importance. The 

issues included culvert repair needed to protect the roads, snow removal prioritized and general 

maintenance needed. 

• Reminder:  There are still some roads that we don’t normally plow in the winter, especially those that 

drift at the slightest breeze.  If you want to go to your property, or if you have it for sale, we will still 

clear it on demand.  – Please contact Brian Miller or Rob Scott.  

• For those whose property is on less traveled roads, it is not cost effective for the POA to do regular 

maintenance on but grading will be done at least once this year.  

Security 

 

• New Owner gate code for 2020/2021 3087.  It takes effect July 11.  You can use it now and the old 

code will be removed after 7/11/2020.  The dumpster enclosure code will be the same as the gate 

code. 

• Please use your hang tags.  Contact Rob Scott for new tags or Gate remotes.  

Trash 

• Please remember to secure the dumpsters when you put trash in them including the clips on the end 

of the bar.  

• We are still making do with 4 dumpsters open all year.  They are normally full by the time they are 

emptied every two weeks.  Please do your part in putting metal, including tin and aluminum cans, and 

any other scrap metal in the metal recycling dumpster, and break down boxes before putting them in 

the dumpster so they take up less room.   

Cisterns 

• The cistern acquired by South T Bar POA is still sitting on the Eulert property.  There have been 

problems incurred while trying to repair the tank before installation.  There is no vapor certificate on 

record and the tank cannot be welded without this.  Taylors are trying to help us with a solution. 
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Communications Report – Given by Becky Renck  

Facebook 

• There is a South T-Bar Ranch Facebook page as a means of communicating more urgent news such 

as the implementation of a county fire ban.  If you go to Facebook, you can search for South T-Bar 

Ranch, or go to www.facebook.com/southtbar.  Like us and any urgent news will show up in your 

news feed.  This is a supplement to our website and is not meant to replace it.  All POA documents 

will be kept on the website, not on Facebook. 

Newsletter 

• There was only a shortened Spring Newsletter.  A regular one should be out later this summer or 

Fall.  

Reserve Account 

• Betty Sue Cornella reported that $22,000 has been expended out of the Reserve Fund for Additional 

Road Maintenance.  

V. Guest Speaker   

• There was no Guest Speaker at this year’s meeting.   

 
VI. MEMBER COMMENTS:   
 

• C Eulert brought up that the Stages of the Fireban and the restrictions can be found on the TVFD 
website and he would post them to our website.  

• Ralph Spencer brought up that trash other than household trash – including stairs, furniture and 
construction material is being dumped within the trash enclosure. This does not get taken by the trash 
company and costs both time and money to volunteers that remove it.  Please abide by the rules.  

• Raylynn Oliver #165 asked about the mining operations. Betty Sue reported that the Western 
Uranium agreement expired. Currently, the LLC is pursuing options but at a stalemate now.  

• Katherine McGill #85 Made a general comment that she misses seeing the ranch and if there are any 
cleanup or maintenance issues concerning her property, please let her know.  

• Marc Battaglini #30 commented that Cimarron Crossing West has not been graded and has large 
weeds growing in the road.  Since they are living there now for 6 months out of the year is requesting 
that the road be repaired with road base/gravel as other roads throughout the ranch that have a 
residents living on them. Board responses included:  
- in the past there no reason to maintain the road with limited traffic and no one living out there 
- there is a yearly maintenance schedule for roads throughout the ranch and the board was going to 
check when it’s scheduled  (as Amended)  

 
• Sydney Todd #33 would also like Cimarron Crossing East snow plowed next winter. 
 

 
 
 
VII. BOARD MEMBER ELECTION  
 
Margaret Scott reviewed that the Bylaws that allow for up to 10 members on the Board.   
Current board member status: 
 

http://www.facebook.com/southtbar
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Margaret Scott – President – ending year 2 of 2 year term 

Betty Sue Cornella – Treasurer – ending year 2 of 2 year term 

Becky Renck  – Secretary —  ending year 2 of 2 year term 

Martha Parkey  – at large  - ending year 2 of 2 year term 

Brian Miller—at large—ending year 2 of 2 year term 

Michael Omohundro – at large  - ending year 1  of 2 year term 

Lynette Mote   – at large  - ending year 1  of 2 year term 

Rob Scott – at large  - ending year 1  of 2 year term 

Ralph Spencer – at large  - ending year 1  of 2 year term 

Doug Petersen – at large  - ending year 1  of 2 year term 

 
5 members are up for re-election 
Nominations were received for returning board members.   
Martha Parkey declined the nomination.  
Brian Miller accepted the nomination 
Betty Sue Cornella accepted the nomination 
Becky Renck accepted the nomination 
Margaret Scott accepted the nomination 
Gayle Battaglini was nominated from the floor.   
 
Motion to close nominations and elect all nominated members. Election by voice – requesting yay’s and 
nay’s. The motion passed by all yay’s. Newly elected Members for the 2020-21 season are:  
 
Brian Miller 
Betty Sue Cornella 
Becky Renck 
Gayle Battaglini 
Margaret Scott 
 
 
All board members new and old were asked to attend a board meeting following the annual meeting.  
 
 
IX.  ADJOURNMENT – 9.54 Am 
A move to adjourn the POA Annual meeting was made by Becky Renck and 2nd by Ralph Spencer 

    
Motion was passed.   

 
Respectfully submitted by Secretary, to STB POA for approval.  
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